SBBA Executive Meeting No. 4 - 401 Edinburgh Road, Newhouse
Sunday 18th August 2019 at 10.00am
   

1. WELCOME AND APOLOGIES.

The following members were present
President Carrie Boax,  Secretary Tom Allan, Treasurer Julie Nicoll, VP – Ann Murray Peter Fraser, Jim Wishart, Steven Gray, Gail Elliott, Lesley Crumlish, Jim Milligan, Danny Harrison.

Apologies for absence were intimated: Elaine Roxburgh, Damian Martin, Stuart Black, Peter McSherry.

In attendance: John Boax, (Education) Charlotte Mackay (press and Public Relations)

Carrie welcomed all and is looking forward to the 2nd half of the banding year and gave a special welcome to our new Press and Public Relations Officer Charlotte MacKay

2. MINUTE NO: 3 of 2019 Proposed by Jim Wishart and seconded by Lesley Crumlish

      3.     MATTERS ARISING (not otherwise on the agenda)

a) Minute Secretary still needed, or could be a shared job, plea for anyone interested in helping with this to contact Tom Allan.
b) Premises – Jim now in contact with Stirling getting positive feedback from them, information being collated to send to them, still also liaising with Perth. Problem is that we are a National Body and therefore do not qualify for community asset transfers we would have to piggy back with another organisation.
c) Kapitol Forum. Tom received correspondence from Philip Morris regarding removal of payment from them for Scottish Championships indicating that removal of payment was due to Promotion and Relegation Rules adopted by Scottish Association. This will be further investigated.
d) EBBA - Charlie Farren contacted as Co-op have declined to attend to attend European in 2020, Whitburn are now seeking clarification of options given by EBBA for financial assistance. Tom to contact Kor

3. FINANCE

a) Treasurers Report. Report Circulated – after discussions with Alan Wardrope propose to amend the financial year to bring it in line with YMI to 1st of April – 31st March. Options given but either to close to year-end for Jan-Dec, existing year-end 1st September to 31st August does not work well. Executive committee is happy to back this change but as this affects constitution this will have to be presented at AGM. It is our intention to present this with full backing of the executive. Notice of the change will have to be sent to OSCR

b) NYBBS – Not received all invoices for NYBBS yet so cannot produce accounts yet for the summer course. Best ticket sales for a number of years, using online selling for tickets a great success. Looking at hand held device for merchandise concern that Concert hall wifi might not be good for this as wifi not stable, might have to re-position some of the tables.
c) Start-Up Grant – nothing over summer
d) Funding Updates  – Carrie working on applications with Paul Wood. Communications have been received and liaising with YMI over funding applications however there could be a delay receiving funding which affects Easter NYBBS, please Tag Creative Scotland in banding activities as it does help if they see events taking place and local news reports.

5) Communications
a) Correspondence.
· Various communications regarding venue for AGM January 2020, Park Hotel, Falkirk Stadium, Tulliallan.
· Sanquhar – child performance.
· Charlie Farren re European
· SouthWest England Association query. The effect on your hearing when playing in a brass band.
· Insurance quotation received 
· Email Alan Maclaren re 125 year anniversary
· German Band requesting assistance for rehearsals etc during Challenge will forward to Perthshire Brass                                       
b) Press and Publicity.  Charlotte is in attendance, she is hoping over a period of time to look at building out from the traditional Brass Band press for articles. Bands with items for news should contact Charlotte at sbbapr@gmail.com   hope to add stories every 10 days. Peter advised the photo gallery is being re-designed which will help when photos have to be edited. Tom to ask bands to go via SBBA for news which we can then forward to 4BR etc on there behalf. Contact Mark Good as he had a list of contacts for local newspapers, Charlotte will investigate. Thanks to Damian for report of NYBBS summer course which went to 4BR and Bandsman. Committee noted great article in 4BR on rising stars written by Les Neish about Charlie Boax, well done to Charlie. Discussed NYBBS photos, may change number of photos taken of individuals and concentrate on sections and Band photos which can be used in publicity. Feeling individual photos not as popular due to mobile phones but still a place for Band photos.

6) Education
a) Child Protection -  No current issues Caroline has dealt with a couple of queries over the summer. Tom is currently working on setting up a date for a two hour training by Volunteer Scotland in relation to the legal responsibilities for making a referral. 


b)Education Officers Report.                                                            
 August Education Officers Report August 2019
 NYBBS administration completed for this years very successful summer course. Liaised with conductors of the children’s and senior bands regarding music and percussion,
 Have had a very constructive meeting with Heather McKay and Judith Clark about Child Performance Licence and working on SBBA’s approach to CPL through the Scottish Government. The Scottish Government has asked SBBA to supply more information by 31st August.
 Completed the Young Composer Competition results by working with Alan Fernie and Paul Drury. Made presentations to the 3 prize winners. Next step is to arrange for the winning piece to be performed at a NYBBS 2020 event.
 Arranged for Nigel Durno (Just Music) to record the children’s band performing Alan Fernie music…this will be used on the Just Music website.
 I am working on next year’s NYBBS application form…just need to confirm with the Executive the final cost of the 2020 NYBBS summer course.
 I have still to arrange a visit ton Dysart Development Band. I will be requesting up dates from all of our Start-Up bands over the next few weeks. I plan to visit Arran start-up band as there has been a change of conductor.
 There has been 2 very successful workshops… Dalmellington Brass Academy with Helen Minshall and Broxburn and Livingston with Steve Stewart. I visited Dalmellington and saw Helen Minshall working with the young players over 2 days. I have sent info and photographs to the SBBA
press officer to give to social media. Steve Stewart’s workshop session was also very successful…awaiting photos and info for the media.
 Helen Minshall has agreed to give workshop sessions at the West of Scotland contest in Troon on 31st August.
 I am now taking applications for this year’s Scottish Festival of Brass Youth contests in November.
 I will be working on the Learning Festival content over the next few months. I will also have meetings in Cheltenham with potential contributors.
c) The Youth Committee - Storm Robertson was elected by NYBBS students at the summer course, will contact her with dates and if assistance is required to get her to venue of meetings.
 d)  Child Performance Licenses. - John and Tom liaising with Scottish Government and have had face to face meeting, we should not be following the BBE approach however now this has been raised we do need CPL but want to do this in the best possible way, a letter will be drafted to all SBBA member bands requesting information for the Scottish Government  with a view to getting a BOPA. Will need to know how many 16 and under players in each band, how many events across the year will bands be taking part in and are the premises licenced and is there a charge for entry to event, will the event be broadcast, CPL not required for education events. Worst case scenario youngsters no getting used, we promote cradle to grave activity so do not want this to happen. Aim to get this out end of August. Who will police this? SBBA to monitor concerts/contests? How do we contact non member bands for example Fife ladies etc?  CPL for Cheltenham – BOPA required for Gloucestershire and London, Tom and John will assist each band with requirements, 7 bands going to Cheltenham and 2 to London. Statement has come out to the bands from Kapitol action for Tom to liaise with the bands going.
e) EYBB. – 5 nominations for conductors and tutors, names have been passes to Kor.
f) NYBBS – Trustees agreed that for continuity John should take on this work and are working with Paul Wood to look at funding the role. The role of a librarian for each band to be investigated perhaps one member of house staff could be nominated for each band.

Dates 2020.  Easter - 7-10th Good Friday, Summer – 2nd Aug to Saturday 8th 2020                                                                        


7) [bookmark: _GoBack]Membership and Registration - 1784 players 105 movements 45 cancelled 

a) Sub Committee Update- conference call prior to meeting to investigate an incident after Scottish relating to the use of the internet and forums, complaint has been reviewed and decision not to purse individuals but send an update to bands regarding use of internet and forums, SBBA executive members will not enter into discussions on websites all complaints correspondence should be directed to the SBBA secretary.      
b) GDPR update.  Details on cards have been amended in line with GDPR, also cards in the retained file and not used after 3 years will be destroyed, Secretary will still have a record of the players, notification will be sent out to bands; Aim to move to an electronic system. – Action Tom. 
c) Contact from band requesting help on best way to run a band – looking to make this an workshop at the learning festival.
8) EVENTS - 
a) 2019 SFoB. 
  1. Scottish Open. – 14 Bands have entered so far, no split draw but can request early draw. Bands will be contacted toward the end of September. No update from Besson re sponsorship
        2.  Band Supplies Challenge. – 20 Bands – Peter is contact for this. Peter is liaising with Ronnie Tennant re sponsorship of the event. Bands from Ireland and England and Germany have entered. Adjudicator Brett Baker and Stan Lippett
3. Youth Championships. – 7 bands entered so far, end of September is closing date, John will chase now that the schools are back. Results will be given at the end of each section. Percussion to be Saturday morning. Need workshops and side events to be organised. Nigel Durno and John Boax have selected the set-works choice of up top 3. Also training weekend for adjudicator – who mentoring? Helen to cater at events. Discussed online ticketing but for this event this is not practical for the administration. Need to identify someone to administer. Julie to get wristbands.
b)
1. Contest Dates.  Dates on Website – Borders 31st of August and Innerleithen Youth contest – send our reminder 
      2.  SBBA 125TH Anniversary – events being investigated and open to suggestions. Young composer proposal Julie looking at PRS grant funding. Met with Alan Maclaren looked at book but material available for this is vast and now looking at creating an archive website, all bands could have access to add there story. Alan asked to do write-up for special programme for 2020. Look at Heritage Lottery Funding, lots of possibilities, Sound recordings, Hugh Johnston had vast amount of historic programmes etc. NYBBS concert again in Ross Bandstand, this would be during the Edinburgh Festival. Brass Band Bandstand Marathon great idea but no idea how to fund and cover conductor costs etc.
   
3.2020 AGM Learning Festival. Sunday 26th January – Falkirk Stadium but using dining room for        main events. Various venues looked at but costs high and also based per head costs numbers need to far in advance so Falkirk for 2020. Band of the Year and Presidents Awards to be awarded at event.
4. 2020 Youth Solo and Ensemble Finals. – 8th Feb – Ann to get all dates from Area Associations and ensure that Age ranges are correct on the forms as this will be enforced. Charlotte could write article about events and the finals. This will only be for Youth, Senior solo event to be held later in 2020. Tom has being liaising with Howden. Stranraer to host South West qualifier. John to contact Inverness for organising qualifier for their area.
9) Area Associations Update. 

Fife – contest 28th of September 
        East of Scotland –No report – Ann to progress
 West of Scotland. Band contest Saturday 31st August Walker Halls Troon, 11 bands entered. Barrhead last winner of Shield, workshops organised, Shield is sister shield of the British Open Shield. Sponsorship from South Ayrshire Council.
        Borders – Report to be attached
NCBBA. – Solo and ensembles will be January, liaising with Mike Robertson. Liaise with John re Highland qualifier
        SS West – Michelle sending our provisional EGM date October in Leadhills. Stranraer to run solo and ensemble event
         Highlands Area – Ongoing development work

10)–Any Other Business -
a) Questionnaire Pre-Draw – Danny will look at previous minutes back to 2011 to try to verify trail. Julie will also look to see if there is trail from the Treasurers files.
b) Annual Awards – proposals requested from bands for 2019 current holders Newmains for outstanding performance, Chris Bradley for outstanding achievement
c) KInneill Banner to be replaced – Julie to action 

Date of Next Meeting. Sunday29th September. Newhouse. 10.30am
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